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Fiscal Impact Summary 

This bill specifies that healthcare providers who have provided treatment or services to an 
insured patient for a personal injury must file a claim with the patient’s insurer within thirty days 
of providing the treatment or service. A failure to file a timely claim will result in the provider’s 
forfeiture of the right to be reimbursed by the insurer. 
 
This bill will have no expenditure impact on The Department of Health and Human Services, the 
Department of Insurance, the Department of Mental Health, the Public Employee Benefit 
Authority, or the Vocational Rehabilitation Department as it does not materially alter the 
agencies current practices. 
 
For information, Department of Health and Human Services reports that, currently, healthcare 
providers occasionally delay submission of claims for up to one year in hope of receiving a 
greater reimbursement from liability insurance carriers. This bill may result in a quicker 
resolution and recovery for such cases. 
 

Explanation of Fiscal Impact 

Introduced on January 14, 2025 
State Expenditure 
This bill specifies that healthcare providers who have provided treatment or services to an 
insured patient for a personal injury must file a claim with the patient’s insurer within thirty days 
of providing the treatment or service. A failure to file a timely claim will result in the provider’s 
forfeiture of the right to be reimbursed by the insurer. 
 
This bill will have no expenditure impact on The Department of Health and Human Services, the 
Department of Insurance, the Department of Mental Health, the Public Employee Benefit 
Authority, or the Vocational Rehabilitation Department as it does not materially alter the 
agencies current practices. 
 
For information, the Department of Health and Human Services reports that, currently, 
healthcare providers occasionally delay submission of claims for up to one year in hope of 
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receiving a greater reimbursement from liability insurance carriers. This bill may result in a 
quicker resolution and recovery for such cases. 
 
State Revenue 
N/A 
 
Local Expenditure 
N/A 
 
Local Revenue 
N/A 
 
 


